Minutes of the Extraordinary Council Meeting held at 6.30pm, 18th July 2016, at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, John Harrison, Philippa Hill-John, Brynmor Jones, Christine Priday Sara Pickard, Jeanette Troughton & Wynford Ellis Owen (late)
ALSO PRESENT: -
CRAMC 
Colin Belward, Dr Chris Norey & Ben Taylor



Creigiau 23
Glyn Jones & Simon Titman

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors
Clare Bath & Graham Thomas
58
To Consider the Memorandum of Understanding with CRAMC
The Chair welcomed everybody to the extraordinary meeting to consider proposals made by CRAMC and received earlier in the year alongside the memorandum of Understanding (MoU).
Colin Belward presented a power point demonstration of the goals that CRAMC were seeking to achieve commencing with an extract from the Mission Statement of the PCC, the aims of ‘Fields in Trust’, of which Creigiau Recreation Ground was a part and the Mission Statement of CRAMC.  He went on to present a slight amendment to the estimated overall use of the Recreation Ground before moving on to the Grass Cutting Contract.  He felt the grass cutting contract was an impediment to moving forward although he was pleased with the effort and attitude of James Davies, the sub-contractor.  He pointed out that the Cricket Team took on the majority of the work cutting the cricket outfield and all of the work preparing the square as the Contractor was not able to cut the outfield to the standard needed.
Ben Taylor introduced himself as a long-term servant of the Cricket Team having played since he was eight years of age and been involved in all aspects of the team over many years.  He told members of the involvement of many people to ensure the cricket club continued to thrive.

Dr Chris Norey advised Councillors of his involvement with the football team over the previous 28 years and how that had culminated last season in Creigiau winning the Cardiff & District Premier League.  Unfortunately this did not mean promotion to the next league as the ground required upgrading to meet the standards of the South Wales Alliance League.  He pointed out that 90% of the team were either born or raised in Creigiau.
Colin Belward went on to talk about the difference in CRAMC income against CRAMC expenditure and how this could not be sustained, otherwise CRAMC would be bankrupted.  He showed members two options for the future, firstly the preferred option reduced the contribution CRAMC made to the PCC for the grass cutting contract to a flat rate of £1,200 per annum.  There should be a security of tenure in order that CRAMC could obtain grants and funding in order to carry out the improvements they envisage to the sporting and community facilities.  These improvements would help to boost CRAMC funds for the future and ensure its continued existence.  He argued that cognisance should be taken of the cost of maintenance and utilities, which were wholly met by CRAMC, and also to the clubs for the amount of work they carried out in maintaining the field.  The alternative would be that CRAMC could not be sustained and would be dissolved, with the cost of maintenance and utilities reverting to the PCC.
This generated a wide discussion with Cllr Hill-John querying grants available from CCC and asking for a comparison on costs.  By way of example Dr Norey advised that CCC would charge the football club £60 for a home game but this would include the pitch being already marked out, prepared with goal posts, corner flags and nets.  The total cost for a season he estimated to be some £750, whereas at the moment the cost paid to CRAMC was £500 but all the line marking, corner flags, goal posts and nets would have to be provided by the club and also put out and taken in after every game.  Cllr Hill-John felt that a compromise had to be reached.  Cllr Howard pointed out that there was no-one in the room who didn’t want the facility but pointed out it was a juggling act to ensure that the PCC is being fair to the other villages.  
The discussion moved on to the issue of the lease with the CRAMC representatives stating that all grants and available funding required security of tenure and that required a minimum of a 25 year lease.  The stumbling block with the lease used to be that CRAMC needed to be a legal entity to obtain a lease and Colin Belward confirmed that this had been achieved by creating a limited company called ‘Creigiau Hub’.

Cllr Stuart Thomas then queried the number of members and it was estimated that cricket had 75 junior and senior members, football had 40 junior and senior and archery had about 35.  A discussion ensued on the cost for a comparatively small group of people.  CRAMC representatives argued against this citing the presence of supporters, friends and visiting teams as well as the whole village celebrating the success of their sporting teams.  Cllr Owen expressed the view, once again, that a compromise was needed and a further discussion occurred with CRAMC members and some Councillors arguing their conflicting viewpoints.  It was clear that the first step was to agree a lease and Cllr Howard proposed that a 25 year rolling lease be given to CRAMC.  Cllr Harrison suggested that this be amended to include a peppercorn rent that would not be collected and this was seconded by Cllr Rosser and agreed.
Cllr Owen then proposed a period of grace in relation to Option 1 over a period of 4 – 5years then review the arrangements, by which time secure funding should be available.  It was also agreed to investigate the cost of coming out of the existing grass-cutting contract; the implementation of a new grass cutting contract and to reconvene a meeting to discuss these issues.  Cllr Harrison proposed holding off on presenting the invoice for the previous year’s costs at 40% and which would amount to some £2,233.  Cllr Hill-John seconded this and it was agreed.

59
To consider the implementation of a lockable bollard at Creigiau Recreation Ground 
Cllr Hill-John expressed concern that the problems that CRAMC had experienced with locks in the past could be exacerbated by a locking bollard, which could have its lock cut off to allow access onto the field by a motor vehicle.  The CRAMC representatives disagreed advising that the lock would be a substantial lock and, in any case, access to the field could easily be achieved by a motor cyclist who could cause as much damage to the cricket square as a motor vehicle.  Colin Belward also pointed out that a bollard was absolutely necessary to comply with the risk assessment undertaken, which demonstrated that, in its current format, an ambulance could not access the field to attend to any injured player, who could not be moved.  There was a general discussion around this subject and Cllr Harrison proposed acceptance of the bollard.  This was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by a vote of 5 for and 2 against.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________
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